
    
 

HAPPY FEAST OF ST. BLAISE. ST. BLAISE, PRAY FOR US 

 

Through the intercession of St. Blaise, Bishop and Martyr, may God 

deliver you from every disease of the throat and from every other 
illness: in the name of the Father, and of the Son, and of the Holy 

Spirit – Amen 

 

 
 

This morning’s gospel reading is one of the most unusual miracle stories in 
the four gospels. The story is set in pagan territory and at its center is a 

very disturbed person who was a danger to himself and probably to others. 
The response of those in his neighborhood was to secure him with chains 

and to place him among the tombs with the dead. There was no place for 

him among the living. When Jesus arrived in this territory, this disturbed 
man approached him, and even though the man’s initial approach to Jesus 

was very aggressive, Jesus engaged him in conversation. By the end of the 
conversation, the man was freed from what had left him so disturbed 

and not only that, but he had taken on a ministry.  
 

In response to Jesus’ invitation, he proclaimed throughout the region all that 
Jesus had done for him - all that God had done for him through Jesus. He 

became a preacher of the gospel. Jesus had just calmed the storm at sea; 

Healing of a demon -

possessed Man

Liberation from destruction 

to creativity



now he had calmed the storm in this man’s life and released him to serve 
others. The risen Lord continues to calm the storms in all of our hearts if we 

approach him in confidence. When he does so, it will be with a view to 
releasing us to share in some way in his own work. 

 
The herdsmen in the Gospel did not find any goodness in what Jesus had 

done instead they were very angry and begged Jesus to leave their 
neighborhood immediately. 

 
While the herdsmen's attitude may seem logical, it is actually quite 

admonishing: for they would have undoubtedly preferred to save their pigs 
rather than have that demonized man delivered from his evil spirits. That is, 

first the material goods, which bring us money and ease, instead of a 
dignified life for a man who does not belong “to our class”. Because the man 

possessed by the evil spirit was nothing but a person that «night and day 

stayed among the tombs on the hillsides, and was continually screaming and 
beating himself with stones» (Mk 5:5). 

 
Quite often we run the risk to cling to what we own and infuriate when we 

lose whatever material possessions we may have. Thus, we have the farmer 
despairing when he loses his crop, even if fully insured or the stock market 

investor who angers if his shares go down. On the other hand, few are those 
who actually anguish when they see millions of human beings, many of 

which may live next to us, living in extreme poverty or dying of hunger. 
 

Jesus always placed persons before anything else, even before the law and 
the powerful people of his time. But, just too often, we only think of us and 

of what we believe may bring us some happiness, although selfishness never 
has brought any happiness to anyone. As the Brazilian Bishop Dom Helder 

Cámara would say: «Selfishness is the deepest root of all unhappiness. Your 

own and that of the whole world» 
 

Life messages: 1) We need to come out of our tombs: Jesus is calling us to 
come out of the tombs. Our tombs are the closed-in, sealed-off areas of our 

hearts where Life in the Spirit of God has died because we haven’t let Jesus 
minister to us through others. Such ungodly persons are lonely. They try to 

fill their inner emptiness by packing their lives with money, promiscuity, 
addictions or workaholism. 

 
2) Jesus the Liberator is ready to free us from the tombs of our evil 

addictions and habits. Let us give Jesus a chance and experience the joy and 
freedom of the children of God.  

 
Let us pray: 



 
Lord Jesus, give me the grace that I, living in a tomb, in a lifeless situation, 

with the unfortunate demoniac, may run to You and beg You to liberate me. 
Lord Jesus free and heal me. Lead me to go home and tell my people how 

much the Lord has done for me. Lord Jesus, unbind me that I may love you 
wholly and walk in the freedom of your way of life and holiness.  

 
Jesus, I Trust In You 


